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From:  
Sent: Tuesday, 18 October 2022 10:11 am 
To: Tiaki Trust 
Subject: Proposed Resource Consent Application at 2-10 Kauri Road, Whenuapai 

Tēnā Koutou, 

Neil Construction Limited (NCL) proposes to undertake a residential and commercial/industrial development currently 
known as “Kauri Road’ located at 150 – 152 Brigham Creek Road, 2 – 10 and 12 – 18 Kauri Road, Whenuapai.   

The property street addresses, and land areas are: 

Address Land Area 
150 – 152 Brigham Creek Road 4.2366 
2-10 Kauri Road 6.2657 
12 – 18 Kauri Road 4.0476 
Total 14.5499 

The proposal involves the development of approximately: 

1. 273 residential units
2. 9,000 m2 of commercial / industrial space
3. Café and green space

The project includes infrastructure, upgrades to Kauri Road and widening of the Brigham Creek Road site frontage, 
access via a new traffic light-controlled intersection (developed as part of a separate Whenuapai Business Park Project), 
public roads, pedestrian accessways, earthworks and quality treatment of proposed stormwater discharge. Landscaping 
will generally comprise soft landscaping and a range of native species.  You can access the draft plans via this Onedrive 
link which shows the general scope and location of the development:  

The land is situated within the area previously proposed by Auckland Council under Proposed Plan Change 5 Whenuapai 
to be zoned a mixture of Light Industry and Residential.  Plan Change 5 was withdrawn by Auckland Council due to 
infrastructure funding constraints.  NCL intends to fund the infrastructure required for this project and plans to lodge 
the application for this development under the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020. 

The light industrial/commercial component of the development is expected to help satisfy a severe shortage of 
employment accommodation in the North West. The expected activities would be similar to those already established in 
the industrial-zoned parts of Westgate and Hobsonville. The residential component will assist in increasing the housing 
supply in this location.  The project will promote employment to support the Covid-19 economic recovery and result in a 
significant public benefit by generating additional employment in the Whenuapai area.  The onsite commercial and 
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